The March 2007 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 03/07/07. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Carter, George, Fisher & Beckerman were present. Also in attendance were Mayor Warner and many concerned residents.


The February 2007 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. 

A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by Beckerman, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.2/07/07

$  385.38

$ 84676.20
$  432.59

Deposits


$17467.80

$  1777.38
$15170.00

Withdrawals

$15377.67

$  6979.21
$ 7676.00

Interest

     $
    

$   314.83
$__ 28.71    

Bal. 03/07/07

$ 2475.51
     $ 79789.20  
$ 7955.30





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 2/07/07

$ 9796.78

$959.10

$11.11

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$ 2300.25

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   32.49 
$  3.68

$  .00
Bal.03/07/07

$ 7529.02

$962.78

$11.11

SEWER FUND

Bal. 2/07/07


$ 75494.68

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$ 25000.00

Deposits



$ 10735.38

Interest



$    34.41
Bal 03/07/07


$ 51551.04

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 1777.38

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$    1.15

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$   39.20

Realty Transfer Taxes



$   50.00

Contractors Permits



$25620.00

Garbage Fees Collected


     $10735.38 
Sewer Fees Collected



$41650.80

Luzerne County Comm. Dev. Dam Project











BILLS:
READ 



$   32.18

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- Jan



$   29.25

PP&L Feb. 2 Streetlights



$ 3838.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, March Garbage Coll.



$   27.00

Journal Newspapers- Wetland Ordinance




$  165.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, March Salary &






Sewer Letter



$  300.00 
Mayor Salary, Bill Warner – 1st Qtr.



$ 5037.77

Snow Removal-James Jarick February



$ 1193.82

Reading & Northern RR-Pipe under RR



$  846.48

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$  600.00

Z.O. Salary, Chris George-1st Qtr



$   53.88

Borton Lawson Eng-Dam Outlet Valve proj

$   54.85
Verizon- Telephone 2/7 to 3/6/07

$  162.50
John R Varaly-Revising Wetlands Ord

$   24.00
DGK Ins., Tax Collector Bond

$46174.90
Barletta Materials & Const Inc-Bal on 


Valve @ Dam

$  500.00
Donald Beckerman, Auditor Salary 2006


Motion to pay the bills was made by Carter, 2nd by Fisher, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Mayor Warner said that it’s been a slow month; guesses people are homebound because of the cold.  Had a call about the plow truck because one resident was plowed in, took care of this.  Had a call regarding noise in the area, checked it out and yes, there is noise in the area.  At night the noise seems louder than during the day because of the quietness and area we live in.  You hear the industrial park, the lights, and the heat pumps going on & off.  


Favire said he has two apps for having the lake sprayed this year.  Question posed whether we want the lake sprayed this year because of the new stocking of the fish.  We will need to put up with a bit of algae this year.

Paul Rogan Jr. confirmed that there will be algae this year but we need to let the fish take hold.  Carter said that the algae will be food for the fish and if we had a real hard freeze that would take care of some of the algae as well where it won’t be that bad. Discussion ensued.

Favire said that he would contact Mr. Gallagher and let him know that we are putting the spraying of the lake off for this year.


Carter said that we need to do more surveys around the lake.  The update for the census for the Development authority came back and we need to do about 25 more surveys of permanent residents.  We will be out doing them this week.  They must be returned by Monday.  


Fisher stated that there was a request from the Penn Lake Association requesting a contribution for restocking the lake from the Borough.  George continued that they are asking for $5000.00.  Presently we cannot give $5000.00 but possibly $1000.00 and perhaps more in the future.  George made a motion to contribute $1000.00 to the Penn Lake Association for restocking the lake with fish, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed.

UNFINIISHED BUSINESS:


George said we need to vote on the Wetlands Ordinance, this ordinance would rescind Ordinance #5 of 2006.

Carter motioned to rescind Ord. #5 of 2006 and replace it with the new wetlands Ordinance, Ordinance #1 of 2007, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:


George said that we need to name a street that has not been named because someone wants to build on it.  For 911 purposes this also has to be done.  The street is off of Acorn Drive as your going toward Teresa’s there is a path to the right going toward the creek.  George continued that she spoke with Margo Beckerman who was in touch with the 911 offices and since it is in the east we can name it East Acorn Dr.  Discussion ensued.  George mad a motion that we develop Ordinance #2 of 2007 to name the road off Acorn Drive to the creek as being East Acorn Drive, 2nd by Carter, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  We need to get in touch with Atty. McCormick for him to draw up an ordinance, advertise it and then we will be able to pass it.


Carter said that there are brochures laid out on the table in front that are going to be mailed to people for the fish restocking.  Please look at it and critique it before we send out the mailing.


A resident asked if the lake would be sprayed for gypsy moths this year.  Mayor Warner replied that it would not be sprayed for two reasons.  The state doesn’t have any money for it and when we had all that rain the gypsy months caught a virus and they died.  It won’t be bad because they did not breed, they died. 


Paul Rogan Jr. gave a synopsis of the Restocking of the Lake Project that is proposed.  There are a group of residents of the lake that came up with a plan.  The restocking plan will consist of fundraising and communications.  The goal is to stock minnows first followed by bluegills, then channel catfish and calico bass and then large mouth bass in the first year.  The second year they will to introduce northern bass and continue the monitor the population.  They will try to get kids involved in different programs when restocking the fish as well.  The total estimated cost is projected to be around $9700.00.  They have already collected some funds from donations from residents so they are off to a good start.  Donations can be mailed to the Penn Lake Association or visit the website for updates and further information at www.pennlake.org.   Discussion followed.


George said that the Planning Commission wants a budget.  George felt that it was a little late to allocate money this year.  They also need another member.  Paula Graves has expressed an interest on serving on the Planning Commission.  George made a motion to appoint Paula Graves to the Planning Commission for a 4 year term to expire 12/31/2010, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


George said any funds that are needed should be brought before the council for approval.


Jill Rosenstock said that it was brought up at a Planning Commission meeting that the Borough Council should look into an ordinance prohibiting outdoor wood burning furnaces that are used for heating a primary residence.  Discussion followed.

George said we should look into this further and perhaps speak with Atty. McCormick about this for his comment.


A resident asked if council is aware of the situation with the busses.  George said that she is aware and it’s an ongoing thing.  George said the bus apparently got stuck in the snow when it tried to pass a truck.  The driver apparently told the school district that the roads were too narrow.  For three days we had our snow contractor come out and widen them and put cinders down so the bus would have any problems.  

Erica Fisher said she spoke with Ann Jones when she was here and she concurred that the roads were improved.  Erica will be the contact person to go between the Borough and the School District.  If there are any issues with the school, Erica will be the one to contact. Hopefully no other problems will occur.

A resident Laurie Tokash feels that the school district needs to be aware that we always strive to do the bet we can.  Carter said he told Ann Jones that there was an issue that arose that we felt was not a lake issue but we did everything we could to resolve it, widen the roads at the lake and extra cinders.  Our roads were just as good or even better than roads everywhere else.  Discussion ensued. George felt that every year the same problem occurs in regard to the roads and sometimes the bus drivers use poor excuses or judgment calls just to get out of going around the lake.  

Kelly Kimsal, 71 Darby Drive, said that she was told that the busses don’t want to go around the lake because they feel we are a private community.  George said that perhaps we need to send a letter to the Superintendent, Transportation, the Bussing Company and the School Board that we are not a private community.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

